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Richmond Woodturners  
We always welcome new members! 
Next meeting September 15th  at Woodcraft.  
Richmond Woodturners Officers for 2005 
President:  Jim Bumpas (804) 526-2873 
 (Jimturnswood@yahoo.com) 
1st Vice President:  Roy Tedesco  
2nd Vice President:  Matt Baker 
Treasurer:  Gene Milstead  (804) 932-9749 
Librarian:  Joe Daniels  
Membership:  Danny Luttrell  (804) 271-4799 
Refreshments: Harry Howell 
Information Officer: Don Dillon 
Newsletter Editor: Mike Lane  (804) 932-5149 
 (richmondwoodturner@cox.net) 
Richmond Woodturners Dues:  
$25 individual, $35 family & $15 student. Member applications are available 
upon request at meetings or via email. 

Future Meeting Dates: (Most Always the Third Thursday) 
October 20th , November  17th  , December 15th  

AAW Membership: 
Dues are $40 per year. For this, you receive 4 issues of "The American 
Woodturner" (a $30+ value), a great resource directory (over 450 pages), a huge 
annual symposium, personal grant opportunities, third party liability protection, 
and much more.  If you are the least bit serious about woodturning, you can't 
afford to miss out on all this.  
Library: See Joe Daniels to borrow tapes and other publications related to 
woodturning, for only a modest deposit or donation to the club, if you like. A 
reference list of available material will be forthcoming in the near future. 

Ray Deyo continues to offer a 10% discount on 
non-power tools and supplies on meeting nights at 
Woodcraft to members only. Another very good 
reason to join! 

Announcements: 
♦ Christian Burchard  will be demonstrating for 

us on Tuesday, Sept 20.  Check his work out at the 
following address:  http://www.burchardstudio.com/  
Put this on your calendar and don’t miss it. Be sure to sign 
up on our website. 

♦ TOTALLY TURNING 2005 will be held in the Empire State 
Plaza Convention Center in Albany, NY on October 15 and 
16. Featured presenters will be Stuart Batty, Nick Cook, and 
Andi Wolfe. Complete information related to the symposium 
is available on the symposium website 
WWW.TOTALLYTURNING.COM   

♦ 2005 Carolina Woodturning Symposium Nov 5 & 6, 
Saturday, November 5, 2005   Statesville, NC 

Registrar: Mary Bachand, 
296 Laurel Park Place, 
Hendersonville, NC 28791 
Phone: 828-696-8372, 
Email: kbachand@juno.com  

This event will feature local and regional demonstrators 
and is designed to promote the craft of woodturning as well 
as renew the goodwill of woodtumers and prospective 
woodturners throughout our region. The mission of this 
event is to provide an environment for networking and 
education for members of the regional woodturning 
community and for promotion of the art and craft from the 
lathe. Through active demonstrations we hope to provide 
avenues for expansion in one’s woodturning, as well as 
introducing non-turners to the craft.  
Symposium Sponsors: 

Woodturners Guild of North Carolina (Raleigh) 
North Carolina Woodturners (Hickory) 
Piedmont Triad Woodturners (Greensboro) 

Participating Clubs: 
Down East Turners (Kinston) 
Carolina Mountain Woodturners (Asheville) 

Registration Form 

http://www.geocities.com/nc_woodturners/2005-
symposium.pdf 
August Meeting Notes 
Dick Hines demonstrated some finishing techniques. Sorry there 
are no pictures available. 

Turning Challenge Schedule:  
September - Something Creative. 
October - Reverse Turned Fish or Reverse Turning 
November  - Holiday Ornaments 
December - Your best of the year! 

Program Schedule: 
♦ September – Sid Mace will demonstrate turning fish! 

 
♦ October – 4H Leaders and Kids 
♦ November – Holiday Ornaments 
♦ December – Holiday Party 


